From: Magda Strzelecka

Sent: Thursday, September 23, 2021 10:03 PM

To: Joe DiPaola joe.dipaola@richmondhill.ca; Carmine Perrelli

<u>carmine.perrelli@richmondhill.ca</u>; Greg Beros <u>greg.beros@richmondhill.ca</u>; Tom Muench <u>tom.muench@richmondhill.ca</u>; Castro Liu <u>castro.liu@richmondhill.ca</u>; David West <u>david.west@richmondhill.ca</u>; Karen Cilevitz <u>karen.cilevitz@richmondhill.ca</u>; Clerks

Richmondhill <u>clerks@richmondhill.ca</u>

Subject: Mayor's position

Good evening,

I would like to voice my opinion re: course of action due to Mayor's position vacancy prior to Council Special Meeting next Wednesday.

As much as I am concern about the cost of by-election, the current dynamics of council doesn't give much choice. The matter is too important to leave it to potential name draw in case of appointment of any of current Council members.

However, bringing back any of the past Regional Councillors like Mr. Vito Spatafora or Ms. Brenda Hogg (as appointed Mayor) will make sense and break the tie votes which all of us witnessed in recent meeting. If this option is not possible, I would like to be support by-election.

Best regards,

Magda Strzelecka.